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Chairman’s report March 2025.

The imminent arrival of Spring has coincided with the
Trustees making some significant decisions with the
evolution of our Five-Year Plan.

With the Hall now in its 25" year of operation it is time
to undertake some refurbishment work to this
wonderful asset we enjoy. This will involve the sanding
and refinishing of the Hall and Meeting Room floor to
return it to its original condition. This will be coupled
with the refurbishment of the Male and Female Toilet
Facilities, the latter being reconfigured to make better
use of the available space.

To allow this work to take place the Hall will close
between 4th-16th August, during the school holidays,
when bookings tend to be lower.

To celebrate the Hall’s 25 year of operation, we are
planning to hold an event at the Hall, on Saturday 2™
August, prior to its closure. Please save the date in
your diaries. The format is still to be confirmed, so
suggestions are welcome.

If you would like to know more about our plans for
the future or have any comments you wish to make
concerning the Hall, please come along to our annual
AGM at 7.00 pm on Monday 24*" March, we would be
pleased to see you.

We were very sad to hear that Edward Dowson (Ted)
passed away suddenly at the beginning of January,
having had a very difficult time last year with multiple
hospital stays. He ran the monthly Film Club at the
Village Hall for many years, being a knowledgeable and
keen film-goer. He attended the monthly coffee
mornings regularly where he displayed his skills as an
enthusiastic table tennis player. Ted was a very sociable
person who supported many village hall events. We will
miss his enthusiasm, energy, and his wonderful sense of
humour.

The Hall has made a donation, in his memory, to The
Hawk Conservancy.

Les Smith, 18" February 2025

Hall Management Committee
www.cliddesdenhall.org.uk
facebook.com/CliddesdenVillageHall
LISChairVH@outlook.com

tneWI

CLIDDESDEN
INSPIRING WOMEN

At our February meeting, our speaker was Rev. Jane
Leese. Jane called her talk "More tea, vicar?” but it
could have been subtitled “Surprising Outcomes!“ as
she had been surprised herself by the way her life had
taken.

She gave a very interesting and memorable talk about
her life and work as a local vicar who had trained at
Salisbury and had been ordained in Winchester.

She was one of the early female priests, and worked in
areas such as Kempshott, South Warnborough and Long
Sutton during her ministry, before retiring in 2016.

Next month Jacqui Matthews will help us with seated
yoga.

Tricia Jones

SERVICE TIMES
AT

ST. LEONARD’S
CLIDDESDEN

SUN 2"° MAR
SUN 9™ MAR
SUN 16™ MAR

SUN 30™ MAR

9.45AM MORNING PRAYER
11.15AM FAMILY COMMUNION
11.15AM FAMILY SERVICE
11.15AM MOTHERING SUNDAY

SERVICE


http://www.cliddesdenhall.org.uk
http://facebook.com/CliddesdenVillageHall
mailto:LJSChairVH@outlook.com
https://cliddesdenhall.org.uk
https://facebook.com/CliddesdenVillageHall
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Cliddesden, Farleigh Wallop &
Ellisfield Horticultural Society
The three villages Gardening Club

Chairman: Seumas Foster

Secretary: Marilyn Smith  tel: 462584

tel: 07768443658 email: seumas@cropfosters.co.uk
email: willow.ms@btinternet.com

‘Q. March is a busy time for gardeners. Discuss’.

Where to start? There is a lot to do to get ready for the
new season. A lot of work will have been done already,
although this year is not making early working in the
garden easy. Looking for a silver lining, and gardeners
must be optimists, leads me to our water butts filled
with rainwater, which is a good start!!

Baked, Chipped, or Boiled

We had an excellent meeting with Alan Wilson at the
end of January. Alan is very knowledgeable about
potatoes. | didn’t know that potatoes are not counted as
one of our ‘5 a day’, because they are such a staple in
our diet. Or that Sir Walter Raleigh didn’t bring the
potatoes as we know them, he brought the Sweet
Potato.

We are ready to start the process of growing our
potatoes now better informed about the varieties that
should do a good job, and when to plant and how to
fertilise and water them. Many of us ordered seed
potatoes from Alan, they will be delivered at the end of
the month.

It did strike me from the comments made that probably
a lot more of our members grow potatoes in bags rather
than in the ground.

Q??

Our next meeting will be the Quiz with the Candover
Valley Gardening Club on March 13™ at Cliddesden
Millennium Hall, from 7.30pm. The quiz will cover
gardening and lots of other things so will be for
everyone. More details will be sent out before the
meeting.

Getting Value

If you have had a pot of daffodils in the house, or maybe
a bowl of hyacinths which have done their best for you,
then plant them outside somewhere so they can recover
over the summer and flower again next year. Take them
out of the pot or bowl and just drop the into a hole in
the garden where they will not be mown off, and cover
the bulbs with soil. Planting doesn’t have to be too
gentle although they will appreciate some feeding at
some stage in the spring. Over the years | have put some
in the roadside verges outside the house and they have
settled in, we get the benefit of flowers every year from
them. Colourful Polyanthus will also do very well too
after they have done their bit in a tub and are set free!!

Seumas Foster
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Social and Entertainment Club

Cliddesden Millennium Village Hall
‘You’ll be sure of a warm welcome and a great evening’

The bar opens at 7.30pm and we start at 8pm. There is an intermission half way through
during which refreshments and drinks at the bar are available at very low prices.
Admission is only £2 per person. Please note we work on a cash only basis.

CLIDDESDEN
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FISHERMAN'S
FRIENDS:
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Thursday 6" March
Fisherman’s Friends: One and All

2022, 112 minutes
Certificate 12A

The film follows the celebrated shanty singers through
the highs and lows as lifelong friendships are put to the
test and they battle the ‘curse of the second album’

Starring James Purefoy, David Hayman,
Richard Harrington, Dave Johns,
Sam Swainsbury and Maggie Steed

T
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Thursday 3™ April
For a Few Dollars More

1965, 126 minutes
Certificate 15

A sequel to A Fistful of Dollars the tale of a quest to
track down the notorious bandit El Indio by an
unforgettable alliance between ruthless bounty hunters
Clint Eastwood and Lee Van Cleef

Starring Clint Eastwood, Lee Van Cleef, Gian Maria
Volonte, Mara Krup, Luigi Pistilli and Klaus Kinski

Please come along no matter where you live, bring as many friends and neighbours as you like.

We hope to see you there.

On Friday 31* January we went along to The Farleigh Club to celebrate the life of Ted Dowson who sadly died on 12"
January. Ted ran the Film Club for many years amongst his many interests. Listening to his daughter’s eulogy of his
life bought many surprises and admiration for a man who lived his life to the full, followed his interests and served
his community well. | will always think of him as a kind and gentle man and I'm sure we will all miss him.

Diane Rampton
dianerampton@btinternet.com


mailto:edward.dowson@btinternet.com
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100 Club Winners and Membership Renewal

The draw for February was called at the Coffee Morning held at the Village Hall on 10t February 2025.
Here are the lucky winners. Congratulations to:

1t: 443 Rob James

2" 63 lan Hopkins

3: 94 Edward Rampton

We are now approaching the start
of the 2025/26 membership for
the 100 Club and are looking for
new members to join and the
renewal of existing membership.

There is no easier way to help
with fundraising than joining the
100 Club, or increasing your
“holding”. More tickets sold mean
more funds for the Hall and more
prize money.

For people who are new to
Cliddesden the 100 Club is a way
to have a little flutter and help
look after our lovely Millennium
Village Hall. Each month half of

the proceeds are paid out as prize
money; 1% prize 30% (currently
£35), 2" prize 15%, 3" prize 5%.
The remaining 50% goes to the
Hall fund.

Membership is only £12.00 per
year, per number, no limit per
household.

There are a variety of ways you
can make payment - Electronic
FundsTransfer, Standing Order,
cash or cheque. Cheques should
be made payable to ‘Cliddesden
Village Hall’. The easiest method
is Electronic Funds Transfer or
Standing Order and the Hall’s

Rose Beevers, 01256 475944, 100Club@cliddesdenhall.org.uk

bank details are on the form
below. You can hand cheques and
cash, along with the form, to
Angie Fewster at Ridgewood
House, Farleigh Road, Julie James
at Leaview House, 10 Hackwood
Lane, or Rose Beevers, Church
Farm Cottage, Church Lane.

If for any reason you are an
existing member and do not wish
to continue to support the Village
Hall via the 100 Club could you let
me know and | will withdraw your
number, otherwise your number
will continue to run for 2025/26.

Name:

CLIDDESDEN VILLAGE HALL ‘100 CLUB’

Registered by Basingstoke and Dean Borough Council for the purposes of Section 5 of the Lotteries and Amusements Act, 1976
Promoter: Rosemary Beevers, Church Farm Cottage, Cliddesden RG25 2JQ. Registered Charity No 257526

Address:

Tel No:

Email:

No of memberships

Tick here if new membership Amount |£

Method of payment Electronic Funds Transfer (preferred) Cheque Cash

| give permission for my name, address, telephone number and email address to be held by Cliddesden Village Hall 100
Club and used solely for the purpose of communicating with me with regards to the 100 Club

Your bank details for electronic payment of winnings (optional)

Account Number Sort Code - -

Cliddesden Village Hall bank details for Electronic Funds Transfer or setting up a Standing Order on-line:

ACCOUNT:  CLIDDESDEN VILLAGE HALL

BANK: LLOYDS TSB, WINCHESTER ST, BASINGSTOKE
SORT CODE: 30-90-53 ACCOUNT No.: 01452048
REFERENCE: (your surname)

Please contact the 100 Club Secretary for a Standing Order Form if on-line set-up is not possible.

Please return the above formto  Rose Beevers, Church Farm Cottage, Church Lane, Cliddesden, RG25 2]Q


mailto:100Club@cliddesdenhall.org.uk
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Conservation
Group

% ggdmdnﬁzﬂletr}ll @id d es d en Parish Council

VILLAGE SPRING CLEAN

Rubbish not only looks unsightly but is hazardous to

the health of our pets and our wildlife. Millions of

animals die each year with litter-related injuries.
Not on our watch...

Please help clear up the litter from our parish!

Meet at 11am Saturday 29 March
at CLIDDESDEN POND

Bags, pickers & hi-viz vests supplied for litter collectors
But please bring your own if you have them. Thank you!

For more info, email Alison Mosson at alison@abe.co.uk



mailto:100Club@cliddesdenhall.org.uk
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GOVERNMENT CONSULTATION ON DEVOLUTION

On 05 February 2025, Government confirmed that ‘Hants and Solent’ is one
of six areas accepted for Priority Devolution; others being Cumbria, Cheshire
and Warrington, Norfolk and Suffolk, Greater Essex, Sussex and Brighton.

Government proposes the new authority be formally known as ‘Hampshire
and the Solent Combined County Authority’. Combined County Authorities
comprise a group of councils, in this case, Hants County Council, Portsmouth
and Southampton City Councils, and the Isle of Wight. Combined Authorities
do not replace the constituent councils which continue to provide services in
the same way (until the advent of Local Government Reorganisation).

There is a statutory process to be followed to establish a Combined County

Authority. This includes a public consultation.
www.gov.uk/government/consultations/hampshire-and-the-solent-
devolution

The consultation runs for eight weeks from 17 February to 13 April 2025.
The on-line consultation document provides context and information:

PROCESS AND FUNCTION
The ‘Devolution Framework’ to be implemented via the English Devolution Bill.

As a Mayoral-level Combined County Authority, Hampshire and the Solent
will received powers, functions, funding and investment for — Strategic
leadership — Local growth plans — Transport and local infrastructure — Skills
and employment support — Housing and strategic planning — Economic
development and regeneration — Environment and climate change — Health,
wellbeing and public service reform — Public safety including Police and
Crime Commissioner plus Fire and Rescue Authority functions.

CENTRAL GOVERNMENT FUNDING WILL INCLUDE

1. Capacity funding to help set up the new organisation

2. Devolved funding for Housing and regeneration; Local transport; Local
growth; Adult skills (except apprenticeships)

3. A 30-year Investment Fund to include revenue and capital spending.

Also the Authority may introduce a Mayoral Precept on council tax.

STRUCTURE AND ORGANISATION

The councils of Hampshire County Council, Isle of Wight Council, Portsmouth
City Council and Southampton City Council will be the constituent councils
of the proposed Mayoral Combined County Authority (MCCA).

The MCCA will have five constituent members, two appointed by HCC, and
one each from the other three constituent councils. The Mayor will be
directly elected by local electors across the four constituent council areas.
The first mayoral election will be on 07 May 2026, for a four-year term.

The Mayor will appoint a deputy Mayor from among the constituent
members. Constituent members may appoint up to five non-constituent
and associate members to support delivery of their work programme.

continued next page

HARE COURSING SENTENCING GUIDELINES CONSULTATION

The Sentencing Council is conducting a public consultation around
sentencing guidelines for those convicted of hare coursing offences.
As part of the consultation, they wish to hear from anyone with an interest
in sentencing for these offences, which includes victims and their families,
as well as other interested parties. Beyond the harm done to animals,
hare coursing activities often involve criminal damage to land and
property, and aggressive and threatening behaviour towards residents.
See the Sentencing Council website: consultation closes on 25 April 2025.
www.sentencingcouncil.org.uk/publications/item/hare-coursing-
sentencing-guidelines-consultation/

A Hants Alert message from Jack Backwell, Police Corporate Communications Officer, Hants & lofW

NEXT PARISH COUNCIL MEETING
Tuesday 04 March, 7.30pm, Village Hall
meeting room, everyone welcome.
PARISH ASSEMBLY DIARY DATE
Friday 16 May, 7 for 7.30pm in the
Village Hall, with refreshments.

PARISH PLANNING
APPLICATIONS

24/02778/FUL (Pending 03 Dec)
Land South Of Farleigh Road. Change
of use of agricultural land to use for
exercising of dogs including
perimeter fence, pathway, shelter
and associated vehicle access and
parking.

24/02689/RET (Pending 25 Nov)
Appleyard, Woods Lane. Variation of
condition 1 (plans) of 20/01098/FUL
(four new dwellings with associated
parking and access arrangements) to
amend the approved width of the
access road.

24/02430/RET (Pending 12 Nov)

1 Chapel Walk. Change of use from
garage to ancillary accommodation
and external works (retrospective).

24/01393/TDC (Pending 24 June)
Little Acre, Woods Lane. Application
for Technical Details Consent for four
new dwellings with parking, access
and landscaping, in accordance with
Permission in Principle 21/01591/PIP.

24/00617/RET (Pending 17 June)
1A Millars Cottages, Station Road.
Revised parking arrangements and
associated landscaping ref
20/00390/FUL (retrospective).

APPEALS IN PROGRESS

APP/H1705/D/24/3354863
1 Chapel Walk. Rear garden walls
and landscaping (retrospective).

APP/H1705/W/24/3350216
Greenlands Nursery. New dwelling to
replace storage /workshop.

HACKWOOD PARK
APPLICATION FOR LISTED
BUILDING CONSENT

25/00200/LBC (Validated 06 Feb 2025)
Hackwood House. Conversion of
Hackwood Park from residential use to
hotel and ancillary hotel use, including
conversion of Mansion House, erection
of extension to west, two new
basements to north and south and
minor alterations. Conversion of Stable
Block to hotel rooms. Erection of hotel
bedroom buildings to north and south of
Stable Block and Car Park and Energy
Centre. Demolition of six non-listed
structures and replace with 12 hotel
lodges. Construction of satellite support
building for BOH facilities, car parking
and decked visitors car park.



http://www.gov.uk/government/consultations/hampshire-and-the-solent-devolutionThe
http://www.gov.uk/government/consultations/hampshire-and-the-solent-devolutionThe
http://www.gov.uk/government/consultations/hampshire-and-the-solent-devolutionThe
http://www.sentencingcouncil.org.uk/publications/item/hare-coursing-sentencing-guidelines-consultation/
http://www.sentencingcouncil.org.uk/publications/item/hare-coursing-sentencing-guidelines-consultation/
http://www.sentencingcouncil.org.uk/publications/item/hare-coursing-sentencing-guidelines-consultation/

March 2025 @iddesden Village Newsletter

Issue 567 Page 7

GOVERNMENT CONSULTATION ON DEVOLUTION continued
Non-constituent members will be representatives of, for example a
District/Borough Council, local NHS Trust, the Police & Crime Commissioner.
Associate members are named individuals who can provide expertise.
DECISION MAKING

Mayor and constituent members will be the decision makers with automatic
voting rights. Non-constituent members may be awarded voting rights.

PLEASE RESPOND TO THE CONSULTATION.
LOCAL GOVERNMENT REORGANISATION

Forming new Unitary Authorities in Hampshire and the Isle of Wight
See BDBC website www.basingstoke.gov.uk/future-councils

Government has set out the criteria for new Unitary Authorities including
that they should have a population of at least 500,000, although there may
be exceptions if new structures make sense for a specific area.

Basingstoke & Deane has a population of ¢185,000; Borough /District Council

areas will need to combine in some way, with much negotiation.

- Outline proposals for new Unitary Authorities need to be submitted to
Government by 21 March and a final proposal by 26 September 2025.

- New Unitary Councils will take over from April 2027 or April 2028, with
potentially a period operating as ‘shadow councils’.

WHEN SHOULD YOU
RESCUE A HEDGEHOG?

Emily Harper, Nottingham Trent Uni

Hedgehogs are
the most
rescued wild
animal in the
UK. When do
they need
help, and
when best to
leave alone?

NEW NPPF AND LOCAL
PLAN UPDATE

Call for Sites 06 January to 17
February; awaiting publication.

BDBC Cabinet meeting of 11 Feb
confirmed it is not possible to
continue with the current Local
Plan Update process. Following
the call for sites, there is
insufficient time to prepare the
evidence base for the additional
housing sites needed. To proceed
under transitional arrangements
requires 80% of the new standard
method housing figure, and Reg
19 consultation by 12 March.

Thus it has been confirmed the
process will go back a stage with a
further Reg 18 consultation to be
published in the Autumn. This will
include a new spatial strategy for
the higher housing numbers

By
L
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Our spiky friends are commonly seen
snuffling around gardens at dusk. In
the past, the public was advised to
pick up underweight hedgehogs in
autumn and keep them inside until
spring, as it was thought that they
couldn’t survive hibernation.
Ecologists now know that smaller
hedgehogs can survive the winter.

In fact, with climate change making
UK winters warmer and wetter and
temperatures remaining higher
throughout autumn, hedgehogs are
remaining active for longer. Some
are not hibernating until as late as
December or January, which gives
them plenty of time to gain weight.

There are over 300 hedgehog
rescues in the UK, but in autumn and
winter, many of them are full and
unable to take admissions. One
study in 2006 estimated that there
were 40,000 hedgehogs in
rehabilitation in the UK alone. Small
but healthy autumn juveniles can
take time to get up to a healthy
release weight and take up space
that could be used to treat an
unhealthy or injured hog.

R

el

ELM TREE PLANT-|NG Cle-resden Mea::low Saturday 16 January

Forty eight Elm saplings Uimus Ademuz have been planted in Cleresden
Meadow for the Cliddesden Community Conservation Group. The trees
are bred to be resistant to Dutch EIm Disease and allocated by the
Hampshire Forest Partnership in their bid to ‘re-Elm Hampshire’.

When you should intervene
Hedgehogs are nocturnal. As an
exception in the summer months,
pregnant hedgehogs are occasionally
seen building nests during the day,
but in the autumn and winter, the
only hedgehogs active in the day are
likely to be unwell.

Any injured hedgehog will need
rescuing. They may be dragging a
leg, bleeding, wobbling or walking in
circles. Body condition is more
important than weight alone.
Hedgehogs that are pointed at the
tail end and have their hips or
shoulders protruding are in poor
condition and these are the ones
most in need of rescue.

Gardens can be a great habitat for
hedgehogs. Creating areas that offer

wild food — log piles, long grass and
compost heaps — will enable them
to dig for worms, bugs, beetles and
other insects. Don’t bag up leaves,
piles of them can attract insects
and make great bedding for
hedgehog nests. All wildlife needs
fresh water, so make sure to put
out shallow bowl.

If you see an injured hedgehog or
find one out in the day, please pick
it up with a towel and place it in a
high-sided plastic box with a hot
water bottle. Contact your nearest
rescue for advice or take the animal
to your nearest vet. Find a rescue at
www. helpwildlife.co.uk

Remember: hedgehogs that are out
at night and appear healthy are best
left in the wild.


http://www.basingstoke.gov.uk/future-councils
http://www.helpwildlife.co.uk
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Here at school we have settled into 2025 nicely and we
are all eager for the more pleasant spring weather to
arrive.

e == <=
Our football team played their last league match against
Oakley Juniors. We were defeated 7-0 but that score line
didn’t reflect the effort and great teamwork that the
children displayed. Oakley are notoriously good in all
sports events and the skill that they showed supported
that reputation.

However, our team demonstrated pride and resilience
and kept trying hard, defending toughly and never
giving up in search of an elusive goal.

The Norman League Tag Rugby League resumed this
month at St John's. The first game against Kempshott
didn't go too well for the Green and Yellow Army as we
were defeated 4 tries to 1. The team picked themselves
up to draw 3-3 against North Waltham and in the last
game were narrowly defeated 4-3 by the hosts.

This leaves us bottom of the group but only 6 points
behind the current leaders. With two more legs to go
any of the four teams could still win it. Let's hope for an
improvement in the next games. Cliddesden have been
the champions for the last two seasons.

On a Wednesday morning in January, just as we were

finishing our playtime, an ambulance arrived. Willow
Class were so excited!

We had a visitor, Alex the paramedic. Alex brought one
of the ambulances he works in to show us. We asked
lots of questions and learnt all about Alex’s job. He told
us about how many emergencies he might attend in one
day (2-5). He told us Hampshire Ambulance services can
go to 2,000 emergencies in a day all together!

We looked carefully at the outside of the ambulance,
watched and counted the flashing lights and listened to
the noisy siren!

Alex showed us the ramp and how the stretcher comes
out to help patients. We looked inside the ambulance
and Alex showed the computer, camera, pull down
seats, wheel chair and heart monitor. There were lots of
tidy cupboards too.

Alex opened up the emergency first aid bags he might
take to and emergency too. He talked about his uniform
and we liked the badge with a crown and snake.

Thank-you Alex for coming into Cliddesden School and
sharing your amazing job with us.

We have been learning about ‘People who help us.
What job will we learn about next?

The children and staff all look amazing with their Mad
Hair Day hairstyles. We were supporting St Michael’s
hospice with this special day. We raised around £90.
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Family Service
at St Leonard’s Church, Cliddesden

30t March at 11.15am

With songs and activities for all ages, you're invited to this informal
celebration of mums and everything they mean to us.

Families who attend the posy-making workshop on the 29" will be able
to give Mum, or someone who is special to them, beautiful posies of
flowers in this service.

Posy and card-making workshop ..‘)%E: \

Saturday 2gth March between 9 &10am

emselves while the rgst of the
rds and special p03|§s of
orkers going!

_J

a quiet morning to th
he church to make ca
| be refreshments to keep the W

Mums can enjoy
family join us at
lowers. There wil

N

THL CHURCH
OF ENCLANE

To find out more about our
school please visit the school
website: Cliddesden.hants.sch.
uk.

Paula Lavender


http://Cliddesden.hants.sch.uk
http://Cliddesden.hants.sch.uk
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YEARS 5-8 (AGES 9-13)

RUNS 2ND SUNDAY OF THE MONTH
12-1.30PM
STLEONARD'S CHURCH, CLIDDESDEN

Next sessjon 9th March

Kids can enjoy a vari
such as den-building, d

games and sport
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Please come along to have a natter and make new
friends, browse the second-hand book stall, and of
course enjoy a good cuppa and a slice of cake!

The 100 club is also drawn here each month.

We have table tennis available and all the equipment
you will need if you fancy a game.

We meet on the second Monday morning of each
month, from 10.30 — 12 noon.

Hope to see you there, all ages are welcome.
Gill (01256 359413)

Job vacancy:

RELIEF
CARETAKER

Cliddesden Village Hall

» no previous experience necessary
» training given, friendly support staff
» ad-hoc work including weekends

» to cover for illness

» letting hires in/out

» cleaning \‘

This is a paid position

If you would like to discuss further details
please contact:

Angie on 01256 475848

or vacancy@cliddesdenhall.org.uk

March 10* August 11t
April 14t September 8t
May 12t October 13t
June 9t November 10t
July 14 December 8t

CHILDREN'S SINGING GROUP

Come along, meet new friends, and learn new Songs

We meet every Friday during term time
3.45pm snack, 4-4.30pm singing

ST LEONARD'S CHURCH, CLIDDESDEN

gh Parish Playg,.Ou

goe! o

Cliddesden millennium Village Hall

Friday Mornings 11am-12noon Term Time

7™, 14" 21t and 28™ March
4™ April (closed during the Easter school holidays) 25* April

0 - 4 year old and their grown-ups. A warm welcome awaits
you and we look forward to you joining us for a fun and
happy time
Cost: £3 donation per family

Contact:
Melanie Qualified in early years (07833 528040)

Claire Qualified teacher (07757 498653)



mailto:chair@cliddesdenhall.org.uk
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POLICE PCSO Andy Jones (Basingstoke Rural South) 07775542 021
andrew.jones.13301@hampshire.pnn.police.uk
NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH  Simon Barker sibarksy@hotmail.com 07732 100990
PARISH COUNCIL www.cliddesdenparishcouncil.info
Susan Turner (clerk) clerk.cliddesden@gmail.com 07515777 060
Alan Tyler (chairman) alanbtyler19@btinternet.com 460 425
Bob Randall rarandall9@aol.com 359579
Mark Gifford m.gifford1@outlook.com 07504 104 621
Alison Mosson alison@abe.co.uk 07721046 146
Dave Rudge hugh.rudge@gmail.com 07813 070 261
TREE WARDEN Alison Mosson alison@abe.co.uk 07721046 146
WARD COUNCILLORS Onnalee Cubitt clir.onnalee.cubitt@basingstoke.gov.uk 07762 067 411
Kate Tuck cllr.kate.tuck@basingstoke.gov.uk 07762 067 411
Sheena Grassi clir.sheena.grassi@basingstoke.gov.uk 07561 060 596
COUNTY COUNCILLOR Juliet Henderson juliet.henderson@hants.gov.uk 07738 289 849
MEMBER OF PARLIAMENT  Alex Brewer MP alex.brewer.mp@parliament.uk
House of Commons, London SW1 AOM
MILLENNIUM VILLAGE HALL www.cliddesdenhall.org.uk
Leslie Smith (Chairman) 3 alarm contact 07973 922 560
Angie Fewster (Vice Chair) 2" alarm contact 475 848
Ken Rampton (Caretaker) 1t contact if alarm goes off 461034
Pat Rampton (Lettings Secretary)  bookings@cliddesdenhall.org.uk 461034
Jo Capehorn (Secretary) 07528 856 157
Julie James (Treasurer) 363 753
NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN www.cliddesdennp.wixsite.com/cliddesdennp
CLIDDESDEN COMMUNITY  cliddesdenconservation.org
CONSERVATION GROUP Alison Mosson (Chairman) alison@abe.co.uk 07721046 146
Angie Fewster (Secretary) angie@fewster.me.uk 475848
JOLLY FARMER thejollyfarmercliddesden.co.uk theJollythai@gmail.com 358 288
CLIDDESDEN PRIMARY SCHOOL www.cliddesden.hants.sch.uk
Kenneth Davies (Headteacher) 321571
BROWNIES Sian Banks 333 151
FARLEIGH PLAYGROUP Claire Nunn 477 197
Melanie Gill 07833528 040
STLEONARD'S DISTRICT www.farleighcandoverandwield.org.uk
CHURCH COUNCIL Rectory: Vacancy
Peter Raine (Church Warden) peter.c.w.raine@btinternet.com 381221
Val Gofton-Salmond 474 425
Julian Nunn 477 197
FILM CLUB Diane Rampton dianerampton@btinternet.com 467533
HORTICULTURAL SOCIETY  www.ellisfield.org.uk/hortsoc.html
Marilyn Smith 462 584
WOMEN’S INSTITUTE Janet Fagg (President) jkfagg@gmail.com
Pat Rampton (Vice President) 461034

Julia Ross (Secretary) jrsidhat@gmail.com

CLIDDESDEN & FARLEIGH Vicky Tibble (Secretary &Treasurer) Vicky.tibble@outlook.com By text to: 07552 927 692
WALLOP EDUCATIONAL TRUST admin@portsmouthestates.co.uk
AGE CONCERN The Orchard, White Hart Lane, Basingstoke RG21 4AF 423 874
reception@ageconcernbasingstoke.freeserve.co.uk
B/STOKE ASTRONOMICAL SOC www.basingstokeas.org.uk
HILL & DALE Jean Frost (Editor) hillanddaleeditor@gmail.com
Ben Maunder (Distributor) 327 859
VILLAGE ARCHIVE www.cliddesden-archive.uk
David Brown dave@cliddesden-archive.uk
VILLAGE NEWSLETTER Editor: David Brown
Copy date 20th preceding month to: bootofthedailybeast@gmail.com
CLIDDESDEN CHAT www.facebook.com/groups/cliddesdenchat
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